
 

   

 

 
May 7, 2024 

 
Merrick Garland     Miguel Cardona 
Attorney General of the United States  Secretary of Education 
950 Pennsylvania Avenue NW   400 Maryland Avenue SW 
Washington, DC 20530    Washington, DC 20202

Dear Attorney General Garland and Secretary Cardona; 
 
Last year, Advancing American Freedom led a letter to the Department of Justice (DOJ) and 
Department of Education (DOE) regarding the spike in antisemitic vandalism, harassment, and 
violence across the United States—particularly on college campuses. To date, we have received a 
response from DOE but not DOJ. We are thankful for DOE’s response, even if uninspiring. 
However, we are thoroughly disappointed in the DOJ’s silence regarding the continued outbreak 
of antisemitism on college campuses. 
 
In addition to the requests made in the previous letter, we request responses to the new items below: 
 

1. What steps are DOE and DOJ taking to ensure the physical safety of Jews/pro-Israel 
students, faculty, and staff on campuses? 

2. What are you doing to ensure that students and non-students on campus who harass, harm, 
and assault Jews/pro-Israel students, faculty, and staff are properly disciplined? 

3. Are you reviewing the visa status of foreigners who harass, harm, and assault Jews/pro-
Israel students, faculty, and staff? What steps have you taken to facilitate that review? 

4. Are you looking into who is funding the tuition and the expenses related to encampments 
and other activities of the protestors who harass, harm, and assault Jews/pro-Israel students, 
faculty, and staff?   

5. What are you doing or will you do if it is found that foreign agents or hostile foreign 
governments are funding the disorder on college campuses?  

6. Will you make public any information related to the foreign funding of disorder on college 
campuses?  

7. Have any of the protestors received student loans, student loan forgiveness, student aid 
(FAFSA), or other benefits paid for or subsidized by American taxpayers? 

8. Are you looking into freezing/rescinding any federal funding for schools or elements of 
schools that facilitate or have not sufficiently stopped the harassment, harm, and assault of 
Jews/pro-Israel students, faculty, and staff? 

9. Are you investigating potential violations of Title VI of the Civil Rights Act? 
 
For your convenience, please send a detailed reply to info@advancingamericanfreedom.com and 
the following address, and we will ensure that it is distributed to all of the letter’s signers:   
 

Paul Teller, Executive Director, Advancing American Freedom  
801 Pennsylvania Avenue NW, Suite 930, Washington, DC 20004 

 
Most appreciatively, 
 

Paul Teller   David Friedman         Sam Brownback 
Executive Director  Former U.S. Ambassador     Chairman 
Advancing American Freedom  Israel (2017-2019)        National Committee for Religious Freedom 
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Morton Blackwell    Gary Bauer    
President     President    
Leadership Institute    American Values    
 
Morton A. Klein    Gary Marx 
National President    President 
Zionist Organization of America  The Concord Fund 
 
Jordan Sekulow    David N. Bossie 
President     President 
ACLJ Action     Citizens United 
 
Rabbi Yaakov Menken   David McIntosh 
Managing Director    Former Member 
Coalition for Jewish Values   U.S. Congress 
 
J. Christian Adams    Lisa B. Nelson 
Commissioner     CEO 
U.S. Commission on Civil Rights  American Legislative Exchange Council 
 
Ilya Shapiro     Daniel Pipes 
Director of Constitutional Studies  President 
Manhattan Institute*    Middle East Forum 
 
Josh Hammer     Ellie Krasne 
Senior Editor-at-large    Visiting Fellow 
Newsweek*     Independent Women’s Forum 
 
Kevin Freeman     Bob Carlstrom 
Founder     President 
NSIC Institute     AMAC Action 
 
Andrew Langer     Bob McEwen 
Director Center for Regulatory Freedom  Former Member 
CPAC Foundation     U.S. Congress 
 
Jay D. Homnick     Ruth Jaffe Lieberman 
Senior Fellow     CEO 
Project Sentinel     Jaffe Strategies 
 
Sarah Paley     Nate Dunning 
Co-Founder     Chairman 
The Yes! Israel Project    Young Conservatives of Texas 
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John Suarez     Jonathan M. Alexandre 
Executive Director    Senior Counsel for Governmental Affairs 
Center for a Free Cuba    Liberty Counsel 
 
Jeffrey S. Timbrath    The Hon. George K. Rasley, Jr. 
President     Managing Editor 
Maryland Family Insititute   ConservativeHQ.com 
 
Jeffrey Berk     Saulius “Saul” Anuzis 
Founder     President 
Truthtells     The American Association of Senior Citizens 
 
James L. Martin     Bunni Pounds 
Founder/Chairman    President 
60 Plus Association    Christians Engaged 
 
Kevin Romero-Diaz    Jeanne Allen 
Communications Director   Founder & CEO 
Puerto Rico GOP    The Center for Education Reform 
 
Michele Bachmann    Nancy Roecker 
Dean Robertson School of Government  Candidate 
Regent University    Nevada Assembly District 12 
 
Kris Ullman     Richard Manning 
President     President 
Eagle Forum     Americans for Limited Government 
 
Clare M. Lopez     Aharon Friedman 
President     Former Senior Adviser 
Lopez Liberty LLC    Department of Treasury  
 
Maureen Blum     Sunny Meacher 
Executive Director    CEO & President 
Catholics Count     International Christian Ambassador Association 
 
Kelly Kullberg      Faith J.H. McDonnell 
General Secretary    Director of Advocacy 
American Association of Evangelicals  Katartismos Global 
 
Justine Brooke Murray    Ethan Peck 
Member     Free Enterprise Project 
Young Jewish Conservatives   National Center for Public Policy Research 
 
Aryeh Lightstone    Richard Allen 
Special Envoy (ret)    JCC Watch 
Economic Normalization  
 
Josh Mandel      Barbara Ledeen 
 
Public Interest Legal Foundation      


